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LBPSB	Facilities	&	Security	Committee	Meeting	
Feb	13,	2017		
5:30	p.m.,	Sources	Adult	and	Career	Centre	(Riverdale)	
5080	Sources	Blvd,	Pierrefonds	
	
MEETING	SUMMARY	
	
Attendees:		
Committee	members:	

C.	Berger	(Chair)	
D.	Pavone,	
E.	Bender		

PC	representative:	
	 D.	Zerkler	

	
Administrators:	
	 C.	Heffernan	
	 B.	Côté	

C.	Alain	
	

Updates:	
The	status	of	several	ongoing	projects	were	presented.	There	is	no	action	
required	by	the	PC	at	this	time.		
	

 SACC/Riverdale:	We	toured	both	the	Sources	Adult	and	Career	Centre	
(SACC)	and	Riverdale,	where	work	was	set	to	begin.		The	entire	project	is	
a	three	year	plan	with	a	3.4M	budget.	

o Major	school	change	
 Separate	Riverdale	from	SACC	on	second	floor	
 New	cafeteria	and	staff	room		

o Water	main	from	entrance	to	woodshop	
o Fire	safety	upgrade	
o Improving	air	quality/ventilation	cleaning	
o Improved	accessibility	
o New	kitchen	refrigerators	

	
 Carbon	Monoxide:	We	discussed	going	beyond	the	current	building	codes	

to	install	carbon	monoxide	detectors	in	every	school.	We	agreed	that	it	is	
likely	a	cost	effective	safety	measure	and	decided	to	study	this	further.	
	

 Lockout/tagout	presentation:	In	2016,	there	were	small	amendments	to	
the	provincial	code	regulating	the	lockout/tagout	recommendations	from	
the	province.	This	is	a	safety	procedure	for	workers	that	operate	in	
dangerous	areas,	especially	regarding	live	wires.	We	discussed	how	this	
will	impact	work	done	at	LBPSB.	There	will	not	be	any	noticeable	impact.	
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 Sunshine	Drinking	water:	1	out	of	2	lead	tests	of	the	drinking	water	in		
Sunshine	Academy	found	slightly	elevated	levels	of	lead.	The	level	of	lead	
was	said	to	be	a	non‐issue	for	people	of	any	age,	though	could	pose	a	
slight	risk	to	pregnant	women.	The	circumstances	suggested	that	the	first	
test	may	have	been	faulty,	so	a	second	test	was	performed.	The	second	
test	turned	up	with	no	lead.	At	the	time	of	the	meeting,	we	were	awaiting	
the	results	of	the	third	test.	In	the	meantime,	the	students	and	staff	have	
been	given	water	bottles.	

	
Date	of	next	meeting:			
Mar	13,	2017	
Location,	LBPSB	
	
	
	


